

## **EASAC Secretariat**

c/o German Academy of Sciences Leopoldina Jägerberg 1; D-06108 Halle(Saale) **Email**: secretariat@easac.eu

Tel: +49 345 4723 9833; Fax: +49 345 4723 9839

**Brussels Office** 

c/o Royal Academies for Science and the Arts of Belgium Hertogsstraat 1 Rue Ducale,B-1000 Brussels **Email**: <u>brusselsoffice@easac.eu</u>

Tel.: +32 2550 2332; Fax: +32 2550 2205

To His Excellency Mr Jean-Claude Juncker President of the European Commission 1049 Brussels BELGIUM

- by email only -

14 November 2014

Dear President Juncker,

The network of the EU National Science Academies – the European Academies' Science Advisory Council (EASAC) – is very disappointed to learn that the post of Chief Scientific Adviser (CSA) to the President of the European Commission has been abolished.

EASAC believes passionately in the need for and great value of independent evidence based scientific advice for the formulation of EU policies. At a time when the need for independent science in policy-making is increasingly important, the decision to scrap the post of CSA seems a backward one. EASAC very much hopes this does not mean that the Commission will value scientific evidence in policy-making less.

Despite this setback, EASAC would be prepared to participate in developing a strategy that ensures the effective delivery of independent evidence based advice to the Commission.

EASAC would be very interested to hear of the Commission's plans for the future of scientific advice for EU policy formulation.

Yours sincerely

Jos W.M. van der Meer EASAC President

Loucas Christophorou EASAC Vice-President

L. G. Christophorn

Thierry Courvoisier EASAC Vice-President

József Pálinkás EASAC Vice-President

Martyn Poliakoff EASAC Vice-President

